LOOE COMMUNITY ACADEMY TRUST

Company Number: 07909371
A company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, an exempt charity

Minutes of the Curriculum Committee held on Monday 14 November 2016 at 4.30pm

	Present:
	In attendance:
	Apologies:

	L Ingham
	H Casson
	S Brock

	H Jenkins
	S Green (Company Secretary and Business Mgr)
	S Minnette

	J Kevern
	K Jackman 
	T Vasey

	M Lewis
	L Sutcliffe (Clerk)
	

	M Long
	
	

	P Prisk
	
	

	T Wardle
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	



Total number of Governors required to be quorate: 3
Total number of attending Governors:  7

1. Welcome and apologies.  The meeting commenced at 4.40pm.  Apologies were received and accepted.

2. Appointment of Chair:  HJ nominated TWA.  All attending Governors agreed.  TWA accepted.

3. Declarations of Interest in this meeting.  None.

4. Minutes of the meeting held on 25 January 2016:  Minutes were accepted and approved.

PPR arrived at 16.45pm

5. Matters arising not covered on the agenda elsewhere including a review of the action points:  

	Brief description of action
	Who has the action

	4.  Marking Policy to be checked with the LOL English to ensure still up to date.  Governors then able to review and approve.  
	KJA advised that a full review needs to take place, linking the marking policy into the Whole School Literacy.  There is a training day on 29.10.16 based on Whole School Literacy.  The marking policy will be incorporated into the review and will be rolled out in AY16/17.  Governors were pleased with the progress made.  Carried forward.  Action: KJA

	4.  Invite Governors to meet LOL in departments in summer term
	Complete

	5.  Email RE policy to all Governors to review and approve
	Complete

	5.  Upload Achievement for All policy and update wording on website
	Complete

	6.  Investigate inconsistencies in data and Progress8 and Attainment8 figures
	Inconsistencies investigated but need to wait for next results to fully understand.

	7.  Update on e-safety with Andy Phippen
	HCA updated Governors.  Andy Phippen did not attend due to medical reasons.  However, the 360 review is almost complete and students have been trained as e-safety ambassadors.

	7.  Governors to decide on how to work through S157.  Passed to FGB
	Governors agreed to monitor safeguarding throughout the year.  TWA will meet with HCA termly.  Action: TWA/HCA  Governors also noted that each academy must write their own safeguarding policy.

	7.  Upload Safeguarding policy to website
	Complete

	8.  Analyse attendees of LLC network meetings
	MEV had contacted St Neot school to continue the meetings once she had resigned as Governor.  No response as yet.  MLO to chase.  Action: MLO

	11. Upload Whisteblowing policy to website
	Complete



HCA arrived at 4.50pm

6. Review Terms of Reference:
· Governors went through the TOR.  It was agreed that all Governors should be included.  SPG to update and forward to FGB in December.  Action: SPG

7. Policies to be reviewed:
· It was agreed that it needs to be established what policies are school level and which are at MAT level.  
· The Admissions Policy for 17/18 requires some changes.  SPG to make changes and forward to Governors for review.  Action: SPG

8. Monitoring Standards and Achievement:
· HJ went through the updated scorecard, which includes the new measures and advised Governors that SEN would be included in Autumn 2.
· Governors noted that the PP Progress8 (P8) score is a concern.
· It was noted that the Value Added score is 1003.94, which is lower than the FFTD estimate of 1029.13 but the score is above 1000, which is positive.
· Governors found the data difficult to understand as they were unable to compare the data to last year (although RAISEOnline is due next week).  However, they were able to compare various cohorts within school.
· Governors noted that there is a large difference between girls and boys and noted that this is a nationwide problem.  
· It was noted the Middle Ability Yr11 were not making sufficient progress.
· HJ and KJA advised that they are working with departmental heads to look at all pupils who are currently expecting a grade 4 but need to get a 5 and put intervention in place.
· Governors noted that it is a very mixed picture for yr11.  The main concerns are PP, boys, all subjects P8 and obtaining a grade 5 rather than 4. 
· Each student, starting in year 7 will have a flight path based on the new GCSE grades 1-9 and progress will be measured against this.
· Governors questioned why in year 9 and 10, more students are making expected progress in English than Maths (yr10 – 84% English, 61% Maths and yr 9 – 94% English, 79% Maths).  KJA advised that she is working with the English department as there is concern with the English figures as Maths consistently predict correctly.  The English department have received training from AQA and this will be used to build on whole school literacy training.   
· KJA is working with EHA and SPA on the whole school literacy and all pupils in yrs7, 8 and 9 have been given a reading book to read and they will read this twice a week in tutor time.  Yrs10 and 11 have been given non-fiction current affairs ‘The Day’
· As part of the Accelerated Reader programme, fiction books are mapped to a system, which then maps the difficulty level of the book and then students are able to move up levels with more difficult texts.  Middle Ability groups will be especially targeted.
· New strategies have been implemented across the school to enable students to decipher texts.  
· Governors expressed concern at the data but also understood that staff have been working very hard in this difficult time.  PPR stated that staff should be aware that the GB is very pleased that the staff are working hard and taking on new challenges.

9. Governors’ monitoring
· As part of SMSC monitoring, SBR and PPR attended both the Food Technology and Drama departments.  Students provided canapés and the Drama students acted out excerpts from Lord of the Flies and Rebecca.  CTU was unable to direct as it was part of their assessment and SBR and PPR were asked to provide feedback on every student.   PPR noted that the behaviour was very good and that students were focussed.
· LIN is due to meet with SGA tomorrow.
· MLE will be attending the MFL department meeting.
· Governors decided that monitoring visits should be aligned with the School Development Plan.  It was agreed to have a Governor Training Day.  Possible dates to be given at the FGB meeting on 7 December.

10. Pupil Premium and Closing the Gap:
· SPG advised that this needs to be completed within the next week as it needs to be sent to the accountants as part of the audit.  Action: SLT.  Governors’ noted that SLT are under increasing strain and are concerned that with the redundancies SLT have taken on increased responsibilities.  Governors asked SPG to investigate whether it would be possible to fund an internal temporary promotion to assist SLT.  They noted that there is capacity within the middle leaders.  They also noted that this is a sensitive issue due to the redundancy process.  There needs to be a re-evaluation of jobs and roles and responsibilities.  Governors were keen to ensure that there is a strong support system in place.  Action: SPG

11. Governors’ training:
· MLO attended NGA Governance and Effective School Visits training and would feedback to the GB on the training day.
· MLO attended the PAG Conference on Effective Governance in a MAT.

12. Update on Multi Academy Trust Conversion:  
· SPG went through the Due Diligence form with the committee.  All schools need to complete this as part of the process.  An independent verifier will then check this on Wednesday.  This is supported and validated by many other documents.
· Dan Buckley from Saltash.net has met all staff and governors.
· HJ advised that she has been approached by Adrian Massey from the Bridge MAT to join them and offer an all-through education for the pupils of Looe.  Bridge MAT currently has 10 primary schools and would like to include a secondary school.
· Governors agreed to form a working party to maintain contact with both Bridge MAT and SMART.  TWA, MLO and HJ will meet to discuss further and feedback to the GB.  Action: TWA, MLO, HJ

13. AOB:  
· HJ advised that a Student Disciplinary Hearing committee would need to be formed as a student, who is dual registered with Acorn Academy, is to be made permanently excluded.  HJ will confirm dates and three governors will need to attend.  Action: HJ
· [bookmark: _GoBack]PPR told the committee that ex-pupil Eleanor Frew has settled into Oxford University reading chemistry and should be hailed as a PP success story.


Meeting closed at 7.10pm
				

	Agenda Item
	Brief description of action
	Who has the action

	4
	The marking policy will be incorporated into the review and will be rolled out in AY16/17.  
	KJA

	4
	Arrange to meet termly to discuss safeguarding monitoring
	HCA, TWA

	4
	Chase St Neot school re: Governor Network meetings
	MLO

	6
	Update TOR for FGB meeting
	SPG

	7
	Amend and forward for review: Admissions Policy
	SPG

	10
	Complete Pupil Premium and Closing the Gap report
	SLT

	10
	Investigate and cost support for SLT
	SPG

	12
	Form working group to investigate Bridge and SMART
	HJ, MLO, TWA

	13
	Forward dates of Student Disciplinary Hearing committee to Governors
	HJ
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